Dear Bill,

Uncertain times, as you say, in France as in Scotland. Churches have just been given
permission to open again for services after a second period of lockdown. In normal times,
our main hall can accommodate up to 100 people, but present restrictions limit us to 30.
We are allowed to sing with masks on, and also break bread, taking appropriate
precautions.

During times of lockdown, the assembly in Moulins was able to maintain services by
Zoom. It was good to be able to see one another, listen to God's Word and pray together.

It's a busy time of year for me (Allan), as the deadline for the 2022 gospel calendar
(February 2021) approaches. At present, with help from a few French brothers and sisters,
I'm editing the contributions that have been sent in. Once that is done, I'll decide on the
final composition of the calendar and send it for proof reading. The printers need to start
producing the calendar in March for it to be available in time for Christian bookshops to
place their orders. It seems a long drawn out process and is certainly time consuming. But
with over 20,000 printed copies, plus an average of over 1,800 people a day reading the
calendar by Internet, there's tremendous potential for life-changing decisions to be made.
Please pray with us that men and women will turn to the Lord Jesus Christ for salvation as
a result of this ministry.

We're grateful to God for good health. Two of our children and their spouses caught Covid-
19, but have got over it.

With thanks again for your prayerful concern.
Yours in the Lord's service,
Allan and Anne (Kitt).



